
Manitoba Livestock Technical Review Committee 
Department of Municipal and Northern Relations  
604-800 Portage Ave, Winnipeg MB, R3G 0N4 
 
 
Re: Public Response – Unger Poultry Ltd, Layer Barn Expansion TRC 12-107, December 2024 

 

We want to express our gratitude to the Committee for management of this process, and to the 
local public for the comments made regarding TRC-12-107. The input is paramount to us in our goal 
of continued participation as valued members of our community. We appreciate both the support 
and concerns of local residents. 

Regarding the concerns brought forward, we want to emphasize that as we also live in this 
community, and strive for continued improvement in the quality of our environment (i.e. concerns 
regarding air quality and nuisance flies). The facility we are proposing has state-of-the-art 
ventilation and manure handling facilities (sealed building with concrete floor), improving on the 
existing facility. In addition, we have been engaged in fly-larva control measures (e.g. Kunafin 
“goodbugs”, fly pupa control) for the past 2 years. We and our neighbors are very pleased with the 
result. 

Our intention is to continue to work with these and other concerns, as they are identified. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ric Kehler 

Unger Poultry Ltd. 


